
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 
  

              
 

Chair's Report 


Governing Body meeting C 
6 March 2014 

This report summarises the business that I have conducted on behalf of the CCG during 
February. 

Work continues with city-wide partners. Working with city-wide partners, I attended the 
Sheffield Executive Board and a further meeting of the Public Service Transformation 
Leadership Group. 

At the time of writing, I am due to attend the Health and Wellbeing Board’s strategy 
development meeting, which was preceded by a visit of the Cabinet Office to discuss health 
and social care integration with members of the Health and Wellbeing Board, our provider 
trusts, and voluntary sector colleagues. I will report on the discussions at the Governing 
Body meeting. 

Also at the time of writing, I am due to attend the launch of the State of Sheffield 2014 report 
on 25 February. The report is produced every year by Sheffield Executive Board. It aims to 
provide an overview of what is happening in Sheffield, describing how things are now, how 
they are changing and how the city compares with others. The purpose of the report is 
twofold: to improve the shared understanding across the city of key trends, developments 
and challenges, and to also help in the process of setting shared ambitions and priorities.  It 
is based on a wide range of existing data sources and reports already held within 
organisations in Sheffield, or organisations that are relevant to the city. It uses the most 
recent data and information available and is the only report which brings together information 
on economic, social and environmental trends and developments and is therefore a ‘whole 
city’ report. I will report on the events at the Governing Body meeting. 

I was invited to attend the launch of phase 2 of the South Yorkshire, Bassetlaw and North 
Derbyshire Survivorship Programme, ‘Living With and Beyond Cancer’ on 7 February.  The 
programme covers the next 18 months based on the original funding proposals from 
Macmillan, Cancer Research UK and Clinical Commissioning Groups (CCGs). Findings from 
all the local projects will be brought together to influence the design of a single service 
specification to define the role of the NHS, social care and the voluntary sector in supporting 
patients living with and beyond cancer. Phase1 funding has supported CCGs to continue to 
improve their local cancer services in terms of after care for patients living with and beyond 
cancer. The second phase is to design systems to support proactive patient management 
which will reduce the need for emergency admissions for a defined cohort of patients and will 
enable a planned approach for patients living with and beyond cancer 

Finally, as part of my regional work, myself and CCG colleagues attended the South 
Yorkshire and Bassetlaw Commissioners and South Yorkshire, Mid Yorkshire and North 
Derbyshire Providers’ Working Together programme workshop on the morning of 
14 February. The purpose of the workshop was to give commissioners and providers an 
opportunity to come together and build on work undertaken to date; to agree how the 
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commissioners’ and providers’ work programmes can be aligned and complimentary; and to 
agree how to take this forwards in a formal and structured way. 

I am happy to answer any questions or provide further information on any of the above 
points. 

Dr Tim Moorhead 
Chair, NHS Sheffield Clinical Commissioning Group 
February 2014 
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